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This is an important document.  Please arrange to have it translated 





Dear Parents/Guardians;

We are in the last month of school – this month seems to have just flown by!  There have been so many events over the last few weeks and we have a few more to go.  Please make sure that you refer to our new Sharepoint site (www.mundyroad.ca) if you want to check on a date or a newsletter.  All our school information is posted to this site, along with some interesting educational sites for children.
 Our day at the District Track and Field Meet on May 27th was very successful.  Students were full of contagious enthusiasm and energy – it was an impressive showing by Mundy Road students.  I would like to thank Mr. Porter, Ms. Goodbrand, and Mr. Reis (who came to the meet on his day off) for their work on the Track and Field events.  A very big note of appreciation goes to Mr. Porter who coordinated ‘Track Attack’ for the month prior to the meet – he did a wonderful job of setting everything in place and the result was a successful District Track and Field day.  As well, a thank you to all the parents and grandparents who were drivers, who came and cheered on their children, grandchildren, friends’ children….it was wonderful adult support!  
[image: image3.png]





Our Sports Day was a great success, and the weather was incredible - incredibly hot, that 
is! Thank you to Mr. Porter for coordinating the day’s events, with support from Miss Borthwick and Mrs. Berry for final details.  It was fun day, with lots of smiles from children and adults alike – thank you for coming out in red and white in support of our ‘Canada’ theme.  Many thanks to the parents who helped children at various stations.  A very big thank you to Ms. McPolin for setting up the concession stand and for coordinating all our fabulous parent 
volunteers who took turns behind ‘the counter’.  Also, a special thank you to Mr. Scheibal - he withstood the heat as he flipped burgers and turned the hotdogs throughout the day.  
We wish all our Grade 5’s the very best as they transition to middle school – it seems that this year just flew by and now they are at the end of their elementary school years.  Please remember that our ‘Leaving Ceremony’ is on Thursday June 25th at 9:45 – kindly RSVP to the office if you will be attending.  After recess primary students will be in their classes, and intermediate students will have a 2nd assembly at 10:45 for presentations.  At 12:00 report cards will be handed out and parents are free to take their children home at that time.  This is the last day of school. 

Kindergarten students from both classes will be in attendance for the morning and will be dismissed at 11:30 am.
This month also means organization starts for the 2009/2010 school year and our organization depends on the number of students we have enrolled at Mundy Road.  If you know of a family that will be with us at Mundy Road next year, please encourage them to come in and register at the office.  If you will be moving over the next two months and won’t be returning to Mundy Road, please let your child’s teacher or the office know as soon as possible.  

Wishing you all a happy and relaxing summer.  

Sincerely,

Ms. Kelly Zimmer

Principal

WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN
Last June 11th Mundy Road held their ‘Welcome to Kindergarten’ – it was a very well attended by almost all our new 2009/2010 kindergarten students and one or both of their parents.  With stations like ‘Wiggle and Jump’, ‘Story Reading’, ‘Magnetic Numbers and Letters’, ‘Colouring and Drawing’ and ‘Playdough’ there was something for every child.  It really captured the interest of our youngest students and was a positive experience for those entering school for the first time.  Thank you to Mrs. Wong for facilitating the set up and coordination of staff; and a thank you to Mrs. Berry, Mrs. McGovern and Mrs. Mills for their contribution to a very successful afternoon!

GOOD BYE…..

As this time of year we have to say good-bye to staff members – some retire, some take positions elsewhere in the district, some get laid-off. This year we have two teachers who have decided to retire – Ms. Goodbrand, and Mrs. McSorley.   They will be missed and we hope that they find this new chapter in their lives full of rich and rewarding adventures.  

Unfortunately we have to say good-bye to Ms. Cherry who was laid-off and to Mrs. Wycherley who has taken a teaching position at another school.  We have two Special Education Assistants that are also moving onto different schools – Ms. Unilowski and Ms. Mann have been very involved in their SEA roles but next year each of them will be working with different students in the district next year.  We wish them the very best in their new schools.   

LOST AND FOUND

Lost and Found items have been put on two tables in the front hallway so that parents and students can easily view what we have found over the last few months.  These items will be on display until Thursday the 25th so if your child is missing clothing, shoes, boots, hats, gloves, lunch containers, Tupperware….your item is waiting to be claimed.
Summer Contact

The school office will officially close on Friday, June 26th for the summer.  Mundy Road’s custodial staff will be in throughout the summer, busy with their summer clean up.  The school office will be open on Monday, August 31st.  If you need to contact us, you can reach us at mundyroad@sd43.bc.ca.  Ms. Zimmer can be contacted at kzimmer@sd43.bc.ca


Calendar of Events

	June 24th
	Recognition Ceremony at 9:45 am

	June 25th
	Awards Ceremony and Grade 5 Leaving Ceremony

	
	Last Day for Students

	June 26th 
	Administrative Day for teachers


COMMUNITY NEWS

Summer Day Camps sponsored by School District #43 Community Schools
 

Our Community Schools are pleased to again offer six – week long Summer Day Camps in July and August.  Camps will be held at the following three Community Schools.  Please note: before and after camp care is available.
 

        PITT RIVER                           MILLER PARK                               SEAVIEW
2070 TYNER STREET                800 EGMONT AVE                 1215 CECILE DRIVE
    PORT COQUITLAM BC                                COQUITLAM BC                                       PORT MOODY BC
          604 464-0207                                             604 230-1233                                              604 230-1233
        FAX  604 941-2711                                 FAX 604 936-4209                                       FAX 604 936-9992
 

AGES 6 – 12 YEARS                               AGES 6 – 10 YEARS                                      AGES 6 – 10 YEARS
 

To Register: Forms are available at each school or download from the following websites.  Our School District site at: www.sd43.bc.ca  & click on the Community Schools Summer Camps link or go directly to the school’s sites at: 
 www.sd43.bc.ca/seaview           www.sd43.bc.ca/millerpark             www.sd43.bc.ca/pittriver
 

For more information please contact:
Pitt River Camp: Heather Roemer at 604 464-0207 or hroemer@sd43.bc.ca 
 Miller Park & Seaview Camps: Steve Brown-John at 604 230-1233 or  sbrown-john@sd43.bc.ca
 
TUITION FREE COQUITLAM SUMMER LEARNING!
Coquitlam Summer Learning 2009 is providing a wide range of quality tuition free learning options. Students who are currently in kindergarten to grade 12 are welcome to sign up. The Ministry of Education is funding one course for each elementary or middle school student and two courses for high school students. 

With 9 weeks of summer holiday this year, summer learning is terrific way to help your child retain and enrich his or her learning.  Grade 1-5 Reading, Writing and Math classes are located at Parkland Elementary and Bramblewood Elementary Schools.

 

There are two steps to register for the elementary, middle and high school credit programs. 

 

Step 1  Create a new account now!    

You will need your child's PEN (Provincial Education Number) to complete this step. Contact your school for this number. High school students can access their PEN number on their report card or through their school. This step takes 1-2 working days for us to complete.

 

Step 2  Register for courses-online.

You will receive an email confirmation.

Begins June 1 for Elementary Programs and begins June 8 for Middle School Programs

To see a detailed list of programs, registration information and dates please visit www.ce43.com and select summer school.   
Please note:

Students who are high school age and participating in the remedial program or high school credit ESL classes will register in person at Montgomery Centre. 
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HAPPY DAY’S PLAY SCHOOL


Pre school in the mornings and two afternoon classes.  For more information contact: �HYPERLINK "http://www.happydaysplayschool.ca"�www.happydaysplayschool.ca� or call (604) 936-0722
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